

MINUTES for ARC General Meeting

Tuesday, March 15, 2022 – 2 p.m. at RH Johnson Social Hall

CALL TO ORDER: President Dean Lewellen

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: President Dean Lewellen led the pledge

President Dean Lewellen requested a moment of silence to remember the passing of Joyce Rada, our Favorite Friday Front Desk Monitor.

INTRODUCTION OF VISITORS, NEW ARC MEMBERS AND SPECIAL GUESTS:

There were no visitors or special guests. Bob Janis introduced Merrikay Vidal a new ARC member and ARC Liason to SCW Chartered Clubs.

ESTABLISH A QUORUM: No quorum (89)

THE MINUTES FOR THE FEBRUARY MEETING: A motion was made by John Austgen and seconded by Phil Armistead.

TREASURER'S REPORT: In Ron Rada's absence, Suzanne Jones gave the Treasurer's Report.

Suzanne Jones – Accounts Receivable: February revenue \$56,562.11

Suzanne Jones – Accounts Payable & Balance: February expenditures \$16,761.18

February net income \$39,800.93

ARC Bank Accounts Total \$177,870.45 Owed to RCSCW: \$474,974.86

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

MEMBERSHIP: Paul Nordmeyer reported 601 members as of March 15, 2022. 2022 dues have been extended to April 1, 2022.

TRAINING: Ray Peterson reported training sign up is at the shop for Monitors, Safety & Lift Training on Wednesdays at 3:30 p.m. Each class size is limited to 10 attendees only. If anyone is interested in training Monitors, Safety & Lift please contact Ray. **CAR SHOW FINAL NUMBERS:** Suzanne Jones reported: Car Show Income: \$33,964., All Raffles (Car/Cool/Prizes) \$59,490., Pratt Collection \$2,925., Expenses \$13,283. NET INCOME: \$83,096. Kudos to ALL ARC volunteers



"Relay for Life" Event: Dean Lewellen reported the ARC's 10th Annual Relay for Life on February 20, 2022 raised \$3,934 for ARC. It is not to late to donate, can donate through June 15, 2022.

2nd Annual Charity Golf Tournament: Chuck Willkom reported that tournament was a huge success and funds raised totaled \$8,683. A \$2,000. check will go to Alzheimer's Association Desert SW Chapter. Chuck Willkom and Joel Piaskowski are on the fundraising committee and are looking for more volunteers for next year to serve of this committee.

Chuck took the opportunity to thanks special people for their contribution to the tournament and looking forward to a bigger and better tournament next year.

2nd Annual Car Games: Diana Hudson and Pamela McClafin report 38 participants attended this year's car games. Everyone had a great time. Gifts were presented to the winners in seven (7) categories.

NEW BUSINESS:

C.A.S.T. FOR KIDS: ARC member Don Worcester has volunteered his service for a fishing day trip to Lake Pleasant for special needs children sponsored by C.A.S.T. since 1991. The C.A.S.T. for Kids Foundation enriches the lives of children with special needs, supports families, and strengthens communities through the sport of fishing. Don asked the Board for a donation of \$500. for the "Tackle for 50 Kids" category. The Board approved the donation.

ARC's 2022 Loan Payment to RCSCW: ARC will present our 2022 Loan Payment of \$50,000. at the March RCSCW Board Meeting. In the last six months ARC has applied \$90,000. towards ARC building balance.

UPCOMING EVENTS:

- •March 16-19-Mecum Auction in Glendale
- March 20th March Madness Cross Church 9 a.m. 1 p.m.
- •Breakfast at Memo's Mondays at 7:00 a.m.
- •LARCS Breakfast 3rd Thursday 9 a.m. at Memo's
- •March 25th- Display at Western Bank -10 a.m. -1 p.m.-Pizza, water and cookies

YOUR TURN: Dave Meyer is searching for our next raffle car for the 11th Annual ARC Car Show. Please contact him if you have a car to sell or know of a car.

NEXT GENERAL MEETING: April 19th – 2 p.m. at R.H. Johnson social hall Thank you Jeri Orman for the refreshments at our general meetings. Motion to Adjourn was 2:42 p.m. by Dave Meyer and seconded by Don Scheidt

Submitted by Nan Janis, Secretary